
FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

29 JANUARY 2017 

Very Rev Fr Colm McBride PP: St Joseph’s  
Presbytery, 59 Chapel Road, Glenavy, 94459560 
Rev Chris McGuinness, CC Mater Dei Presbytery, 
Glenavy Road, Crumlin, 94452941 
Parish Office at St Joseph’s Glenavy: 
Monday - Friday 10am - 3pm.  

Office Closed1.00 - 2.00pm 
Secretary: Máire Rafferty Tel: 028 94422278 
Email:glenavy@downandconnor.org 

Website: glenavyandkilleadparish.com 
 

  

Bingo 
 

in St Clare’s Community Hall 
 

Thursdays at 8.00pm sharp-9.30pm approx. 
 

Jackpot £1,000 in 55 Numbers 
Lines £15 Houses £25 

Scoop £25 Line  House £50 
Game 9 if Jackpot not won, House £50  

ALDERGROVE/CRUMLIN APOSTOLIC SOCIETY are holding their meeting on Monday 6th Feb 

2017 at 8pm 
 

R.E.TUITION AVAILABLE for GCSE and ‘A’ Level students. Contact on 07734245329 or (028) 94 
454356 
 

GH TYRES: 40a Glenavy Road, Crumlin. Punctures repairs, Wheel Balancing, Wheel Alignment,  
Batteries, General service and repairs Tel:94423113. We have moved to the top of the yard. 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S  GAC LOTTO RESULTS: 26 January 2017. . Congratulations to our jackpot winner Sean 
Power who won £2,650. £ Number winner: G Lindors. Lucky Dips: Orlagh McClinton, Mary Holden, 
Geraldine Donnelly. Next Weeks Jackpot £500. 
 

ST. JAMES GAC LOTTO RESULTS: , 22 January 2017. 6-13-16-28. No winner. £15: Mary Feeney, 
£10: Cushenan. Next week’s Jackpot: £300. 
 

MCD IT - Are you interested in a new website? Do you have a computer problem or just need 

some friendly advice? Don't hesitate to call, text or book a repair through our website. Call: 0759 
459 9387. Web: www.mcd-it.co.uk.  

To book St Clare's Community Hall please PHONE: 075 1777 9334.  
 

GLENCLARE FRIENDSHIP GROUP Wednesday’s Boccia and Armchair aerobics 11.00am—3.00pm.  
BOWLS: Every Monday & Wednesday 8-10pm 
EC GYMNASTICS: Saturdays 5-8pm 
DR JIVE: Wednesday’s 8.00pm 
PILATES: Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday . Booking essential. Tel Gemma on 07738111281 
BRAZIER SCHOOL OF DANCE: Tuesday 5-6pm 
BOOK CLUB third Tuesday of the month 
CLARINS BEAUTY NIGHT Tuesday 24th January 
COOKERY HEALTHY EATING Tuesday 31st January 
CALLING ALL TRADITIONAL MUSICIANS, last Sunday of each month from . 7-9pm. . Contact Tricia 

07821905672  
MONTHLY WHIST DRIVE last Friday of the Month. Next Whist Drive Fri 27th at 8pm 
 

LOST PROPERTY will be on display for a month in St Clare’s Hall from Tuesday 24 January. 

 

'Safeguarding for All' 
 

The ongoing work of Safeguarding in the Diocese of Down and 
Connor echoes the fruit of hours of discussion, vibrant debate and 
careful planning on the part of countless women, men, religious 

and clergy each bringing their individual experience and compe-
tence to this most vital area of practice. 
 

Much has been achieved across the diocese, particularly in having 

so many dedicated people providing exemplary support across par-
ishes...the challenge is to continue to provide outreach to the vic-
tims of abuse and their families. 
 

I pay tribute to all those parents, parishioners, and individuals who 
volunteer so much of their time to enable our safeguarding struc-

tures, parishes, vicariates and church organisations to respond to 
the demands and challenges of safeguarding and the protection of 
vulnerable adults. 
 

I pray that we will all further strengthen our personal and collabo-
rative efforts in this vital work so that together we may continue to 

build a culture of care for our children and vigilance for those most 
vulnerable. 

+ Noel Treanor 
Bishop of Down and Connor 

 

mailto:glenavyandkilleadparish@hotmail.com


SANCTUARY LAMP INTENTIONS: A Sanctuary Lamp burns for a week in each of our four 
churches. If you would like to dedicate a lamp for a loved one or a special intention please 
contact the Parish Office. There is a suggested offering of £5.  This week’s dedications:       
Special Intentions (S&E), Patricia Armstrong  
 

DO THIS IN MEMORY MEETING FOR MATER DEI CHURCH: Our next planning meeting will take 
place this coming Wednesday 1st January at 7.00pm at Mater Dei portacabin. Fr Chris is inviting 
any parent or guardian to come along and if your child would like to participate in doing a reading, 
or a prayer of the faithful, come and let us know or you can contact Joanna on 07756965977 
 

VISITATION OF SICK AND HOUSEBOUND: Fr Chris will visit his sick and housebound in the 
coming week 
 

MINISTERS OF THE WORD: A short morning of reflection will be held for all Ministers of 
the Word on Saturday 25 February in Ballymacrickett Primary School between 
10.00am and 12.00noon.All parish Ministers of the Word are asked to attend 

REQUIESCANT IN PACE 
 

RECENTLY DECEASED: Eileen Gillen    MONTH’S MIND: Nora McCann 
ANNIVERSARIES: Mary Maguire, Matthew and Eileen Doone, John & Kathleen Hickland, Oliver 
Paul O’Neill, Winnifred McGarry, Maureen Morgan, Jack Jordan, John Hunter, Kathleen Hunter, 
James & Mary Heatley, Elizabeth & Patrick Mooney, Paul Magee, John McNicholl,  Petra Mallon 
(3rd), Sarah McGarrell, Maureen Jordan.  
 

ANNIVERSARY MASS for Betty McCann and MONTH’S MIND MASS for Nora McCann will take 
place in Feumore on Friday 3rd February at 7.30pm. 

30 January—5 February 2017  Mass Intentions 

  St Joseph’s Mater Dei St James Feumore 

Mon 9.30am  7.00pm 
Jack Jordan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   7.30pm 
                    Betty McCann 
                     Nora McCann 

Tue  9.30am 
Winnifred McGarry 

Wed  9.30am 
 

Thurs 9.30am  

Fri 9.30am 
Maureen Jordan 

 

Sat 10.00am 
 

7.00 pm 
John Kerr 

Sun 9.30am 
12.00 noon 
Paul Magee & John 
Magee 

10.30am 
Geraldine Magowan & Margaret 
Hughes 
12.30pm  
Deborah Hoey 

9.00am 
 

10.45am 
 

COLLECTION: 22/01/2017 
 

Weekly Offering: £2,832 
 

Thank you for your generosity  

 

FINANCE SUNDAY: The annual statement on Parish Finances will be delivered next Sunday 
 

THE 5 FIRST SATURDAYS DEVOTIONS TO THE IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY: The second of the 
First Fridays devotions will take place in St Joseph’s Church on 4th February at 10.00am 
 

PARISH PRAYER FRIENDS: Please include in your prayers: Dan a young man who is 
gravely ill in hospital for healing and a full recovery  
THEME FOR WEEK: CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Please pray for all staff in catholic schools that 
they have the grace to impart knowledge and faith to enable our children and young 
people to witness to truth and love. 
 

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 2017: Full board in 3* hotel: 7 nights (10-17) for £675 or 5 
nights (11-16 July) for £590. Full board for sick or infirm pilgrims with medical and nursing care in 
Accueil Notre-Dame: 5 nights (11-16 July) for £490. Youth Team (8-17 July) £500. All flights from 
Belfast International Airport. Application forms now available from the Parish Office or for further 
information contact the Pilgrimage Office on (028) 9064 6040 or email: 
Lourdes@downandconnor.org (Closing date for Youth applications 16th March) 
 

 
PARISH OFFERING ENVELOPES. 

The new boxes of Parish Envelopes will be available in a few weeks time. If you have not been 
using an Offering Envelope but wish to begin, please contact the parish Office to order a box. 
Parish Offering envelopes is the only way for the parish to include your offering in the Gift Aid 
Scheme, which is an essential source of income. There is considerable scope to increase this in-
come if those parishioners who pay Income Tax were to take part in the scheme. 
 

 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL Emergency Helpline Crumlin/Aldergrove 02894423759. New 
members needed, for further details please contact the helpline number. 
 

GLENAVY AND KILLEAD BETHANY BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP: A member of the 

Bethany Group may be contacted on the following phone number 07746032796 

 

 PARISH DRAW WEEK 39 
Winner £100: Marie Louise Kane Crumlin 
Winner £50: Isobel Conere Upp Ballinderry 

Thank you for your continued support 

DIOCESAN VOCATION WEEKEND: Are you being called to make Christ’s presence real in the 
world? Have you ever considered the possibility that God is calling you to do so as a priest in the 
Church? If so, take this opportunity to gather with other men who are discerning a vocation to 
the priesthood. This retreat will create the time and space to help you discern God’s calling 
in your life. 
The retreat will take place in Drumalis Retreat Centre, from Friday 17th – Sunday 19th February 
2017. If you wish to attend this retreat or would like further information contact: Fr. Kevin 
McGuckien, 23 Hannahstown Hill, Belfast, BT17 0LT (02890614567) 
Email:k.mcguckien@downandconnor.org. 



ADORATION  
Feumore   Mon 11.00am—12noon    
Mater Dei  Wed 10.00am—12noon and 6.00pm—9.00pm 
St Joseph’s Thurs  7.00pm—10.00pm   
St James  Mon  5.00pm—8.00pm  
If you are unable to attend please contact Sheila McLernon on  94 071858 (please note change in 
number) 
 
ST. AGNES' CHORAL SOCIETY is celebrating it's 60th Anniversary in The Ulster Hall with a concert: 
Music and Memories on Saturday 4th February at 7.30pm. Tickets can be purchased online at 
www.ulsterhall.co.uk or 028 9033 4455. The Society's chosen charity this year is Alzheimer's NI.  
 
“Awakening: Winter into Spring” Retreat Day: Drumalis, Larne – Saturday, 11 
February 2017. “Awakening” is the first in “Finding Stillness through the Seasons” - a 
series of four themed retreat days with Maria Garvey at Drumalis in 2017. Through Si-
lence, Contemplation, Spiritual Conversation and Presence in Nature, this retreat day 
will be a time for you to leave the noise and distractions of everyday life behind and 
come home to yourself. The day, which will run from 9:30 am to 4:30 pm on Saturday, 
11 February, costs £55 (including retreat materials, morning and afternoon refresh-
ments and a full lunch.) 
For further information or to book a place(s), please contact 028 28276455/28272196 
during office hours (Mon-Fri, 9 am – 5 pm). Details are also available on the Drumalis 
website -http://www.drumalis.co.uk 
 

ST. BRIGID'S DAY LECTURE 2017 by His Eminence, Cardinal Vincent Nichols Archbishop 
of Westminster “Significant aspects of The Jubilee of Mercy” in St. Brigid's Church Tues-
day, 7th February at 7.30pm Everyone welcome 
 

100TH ANNIVERSARY TO FATIMA: Special Pilgrimage 22-29 June 2017. 7 days full board, en-suite, 
all inclusive. Spiritual Director Rev Fr John Hanna CSSR. For details contact Rita O’Neill 90623186 
 
ADOPTION: Family Care Adoption Services is presently seeking to recruit adoptive families for babies 
and young children. For a free information pack please contact us at: Telephone: 028 71 368592, 
028 90 691133 Monday to Friday 9 – 1 p.m.  

Email: anne.ohagan@familycaresociety.org   Website: www.familycaresociety.co.uk 

 
ALWAYS WANTED TO VOLUNTEER OVERSEAS? Looking for a course about global social injustice? Learn 
more at the Viatores Christi (VC) - Information & Recruitment Session in Belfast on Tuesday 31st 
January at 7.30pm in St John's Parochial House, Falls Road, Belfast BT12 6EN OR Tel. 
0035318689986 apply@viatoreschristi.com www.viatoreschristi.com for more info. ALL WELCOME  
 
 

ADORATION  
Feumore   Mon 11.00am—
12noon    
Mater Dei  Wed 10.00am—
12noon and 6.00pm—9.00pm 
St Joseph’s Thurs  7.00pm—
10.00pm   
St James  Mon  5.00pm—
8.00pm  
If you are unable to attend please 
contact Sheila McLernon on  94 
071858 (please note change in num-
ber) 

MARRIED COUPLES: Gift yourselves a special weekend break together to boost and refresh 

your relationship by making a Marriage Renewal Weekend. The next Weekend will 
be at The Creggan Court Hotel, Athlone from 3rd to 5th March 2017. For more info and / 
or to book, visit www.marriageencounter.ie  or call (087) 784 0408. Weekends are pre-
sented by Catholic Marriage Encounter in Ireland. 
 
 

http://www.ulsterhall.co.uk/
http://www.drumalis.co.uk/
http://www.marriageencounter.ie/

